Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin

117-25 East 85th Street

New York City, 28

January 25, 1946

Shebat 23, 5706

YEAR BOOK DEADLINE JANUARY 31st

Our Year Book Committee met last Sunday morning, and heard a comprehensive report on the splendid progress of the ad campaign. It was decided to set the date of January 31 as the deadline for the 1945 Year Book. After that date no ads, compliments, or greetings will be accepted.

Inasmuch as there are only two weeks left to the campaign, we urge our congregants to make an "all-out" effort and procure as many ads and

greetings as they can.

We direct our final appeal particularly to those from whom we have not yet heard. You still have time to get at least one ad from your friends and business associates. In doing so, you will have the satisfaction of having contributed to the

success of the Year Book.

Our congregation has been publishing these year books for the past ten years. In content, as well as in appearance, they show a progressive improvement from year to year. The 1945 Victory Year Book will undoubtedly exceed the previous issues in every respect, and establish a new record of accomplishment for our congregation.

We again wish to remind those who have not yet returned their service questionnaires to please do so

at once.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL PARENTS COUNCIL MEETS JANUARY 30TH

We have invited all the parents of the Religious School to attend the first meeting of the Parents Council on Wednesday evening, January 30, at 8:30 in the Social Ha'l of the synagogue.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN IN BERCHTESGADEN*

The Jewish Welfare Board received a cable from Germany in which it was reported that a conference of Jewish Chaplains in the American Army was recently held in Hitler's former home at Berchtesgaden.

The conference of Jewish Chaplains was called by Rabbi Joseph Lookstein, who is on a special mission for the Army and Navy Committee of the Jewish Welfare Board. Rabbi Lookstein took up with the Chaplains the important problems pertaining to the activities of the Jewish Chaplains in the American Army of occupation in Europe, as well as the help that can and should be rendered to the Jewish refugees in Germany.

Prior to the conference, Rabbi Lookstein was greeted by General Lucien Truscott, Commander of the American Third Army, which occupies that area in Germany. General Truscott, who welcomed Rabbi Lookstein as guest of honor at a strictly Kosher dinner, assured the representative of the Welfare Board that he takes a deep interest in all activities of a religious nature, and promised to do everything in his power to help the Jewish chaplains continue with their splendid services in the American Armies of occupation in Germany.

*From "The Jewish Day," January 18, 1946.

We expect every parent to be with us that evening to hear the report of our Principal, Mr. Axelrod. Our teachers will be there, and will be glad to confer with parents about the progress of their children.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

OUR FOOD DRIVE CONTINUES

Despite the inclement weather, we had a very fine attendance at our meeting and dessert luncheon held last Monday at the home of Mrs. Samuel A. Marcus. The hospitality of our gracious hostess, and the delightful talk by our guest speaker Helen Metzler, made the afternoon a most enjoyable one for all of us.

We are particularly gratified with the generous response of our members to the food drive for overseas relief. Each one who attended this meeting brought with her a package of food and drugs. But this is just the beginning. The need is great, and we intend to continue with the drive until the end of the month. We are confident that each member will do her duty to our stricken brethren in war-torn Europe and whole-heartedly participate in this project. Your neighbors and friends will also be alad to contribute. Please send all packages to our synagogue.

NEW AIMS FOR HAPPY DAY FUND

New significance has been given to the Sisterhood's Happy Day Fund. At a recent meeting of the Executive Board it was decided that Happy Day Fund receipts be used exclusively for a CAMP FUND which will provide summer vacations for underprivileged children. With this specific aim in mind, the CAMP FUND will undoubtedly grow to such proportions that every applicant will be cared for.

Mrs. S. I. Silberman, Chairman of the Happy Day Fund, offers these suggestions to all our readers. When celebrating the birthday or anniversary of a friend or relative, send a check to the Fund; send one in memory of a departed one. Acknowledgement will be sent to those honored without mention of the

RESERVATIONS FOR RAMAZ DINNER

Mr. Max Sadinoff, chairman of the Ramaz Testimonial Dinner to Rabbi Lookstein, which will take place April 7th, reports that a large number of reservations and ads have already been received. The response thus far indicates that this affair will be over-subscribed.

In order to give each parent of Ramaz an opportunity to attend the dinner, it is of utmost importance that reservations be made early. Mr. Larry Friedberg, chairman of the Souvenir Journal, also requests that all ads procured for the journal be sent to our office now.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Happy anniversary greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Scheidt . . . Heartiest congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Holiner on the birth of a son. Our good wishes to the happy grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Sam Bucher, and the proud uncle, Mr. Hy Bucher . . . Happy birthday to Mrs. Nathan Rosenthal, Mr. Joseph N. Friedman, and Mrs. Albert Sokolski.

CONDOLENCES

The congregation extends its heartfelt sympathy to our member, Mr. Max Backer, on the passing of his sister. Similar expressions of sympathy are extended to our member, Mr. Robert Wallach, on the passing of his brother. We pray that they be spared further sorrow, and that they may henceforth enjoy uninterupted happiness.

amount contributed. Any size contribution will be graciously accepted. Checks should be made payable to the HAPPY DAY FUND of K. J. SISTERHOOD and mailed to the Chairman, 176 West 87 St., N. Y. 24, N. Y.

You and Your Men Friends are invited to attend the regular monthly meeting of the Men's Club

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 19TH, 8:30 P. M.

in the Auditorium of the Synagogue House

to hear

DR. CARL HERMANN VOSS

talk on

"PALESTINE, THE MIDDLE EAST AND MINORITIES"

Dr. Voss is the Extension Secretary of the Church Peace Union and the World Alliance for International Friendship. He is also the Executive Secretary of the Christian Council on Palestine and an ardent Zionist. He is a dynamic speaker, and presents his subject with imagination and power.

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

OUR ANNUAL SMOKER

It will be no exaggeration to state that the Sixth Annual Smoker of the Men's Club held Tuesday night, Jan. 15th, was the finest and the most enjoyable evening of its kind ever conducted by the club. Everyone—from the weatherman to the hospitality committee—helped to make it so. It was unquestionably man's night in the fullest sense of the word, and all felt the spirit of good fellowship that prevailed.

What about the program? Well, there just wasn't any. Each man was free to do as he pleased—smoke, play cards, eat, chat with friends, and laugh at the humorous stories told by Abe Cohen.

This delightful evening was indeed a tribute to the leadership of the Men's Club, which commands the loyalty and admiration of the entire membership. Our special thanks to the efficient hospitality committee for a job well done.

THE FEBRUARY MEETING

For our February meeting and forum we had expected to have as our guest speaker the noted author

and lecturer, Maurice Samuel. However we regret to announce, that due to ill health Mr. Samuel has cancelled all speaking engagements. Instead, we have secured for that evening the gifted lecturer, writer, and minister, Dr. Carl Hermann Voss, who is the Executive Secretary of the Christian Council on Palestine, and an ardent Zionist.

NEW MEMBERS

We extend a cordial welcome to our new members, Messrs. David Hersch, Max Kirsch, and Nathan Weiss, and we hope that they will remain with us as active members for many years to come. Our membership total keeps mounting because men recognize the value and the essential worthiness of our organization and its varied activities.

RAMAZ NOTES

The children of Ramaz will have an intersession recess January 31st and February 1st. The new term will begin Monday February 4... Mark Reiss of Grade 7 became the champion ping-pong player of Ramaz when he beat Marcella Kohn of Grade 8 by a score of 21-8. "Congratulations, Mark."

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Victor Gold	Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual 1	
Herman C. Axelrod, Educational I	

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Saul J. Lance	Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer	Treasurer
Alexander Kommel	Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert	Comptroller
Ira F. Weisman Preside	ent, Men's Club
Mrs. Harry Etra Presid	lent, Sisterhood

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday, January 26th-7:00—Kay Jay Athletic Club.

Monday, January 28th— 3:30—Kay Jay Recreation Group.

8:00—Class in Hebrew I.

8:00-Class in Hebrew II

8:30—Talmud Class.

9:00—Class in Jewish History.

Tuesday, January 29th—

3:30-Cub Pack 656.

4:00—Hanoar Haivri.

6:00—Girl Scout Troop 3-126.

Wednesday, January 30th-

3:30—Brownie Troop 3—273.

7:30—Boy Scout Troop 656.

8:00—Class in Bible

8:30—Religious School Parents Council.

SCHEDITLE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles 4:45
Mincha4:50
SATURDAY
Morning9:00
Children's Services10:00
Weekly Portion: Yitro
Exodus 18:1—20:23
Haftorah: Isaiah 6:1—7:6;9:5—6
Rosh Hodesh Prayers: Rosh Ho-
J1- K-1 1 :11 1 TI-1
desn Adar I will be on Friday
desh Adar 1 will be on Friday and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd.
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd. Mincha4:50
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd.
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd. Mincha4:50
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd. Mincha
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd. Mincha 4:50 Conclusion of Sabbath 5:30 DAILY SERVICES Morning 7:30
and Saturday, Feb. 1st and 2nd. Mincha

YAHRZEITS

ANUARY

- 26 MIRIAM GOLDEN
- 26 YETTA B. LEVEY
- 26 DR. JOSEPH WEINSTEIN
- 27 CHARLES I. LEFF
- 29 AARON B. JACOBY
- 30 ABRAHAM K. FLESHNER
- 30 HYMAN ALPERT
- 31 HERMANN ELKELES
- 31 ELIAS GOTTFRIED

FEBRUARY

- 1 BELLA R. KURKE
 - REUBEN ALPERT

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

FINE FUNERAL SERVICE

Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7100

Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. MIami 5-7777